
Portland Subud Center - Minutes 
General Meeting, Sunday, January 22, 2017 
 
In attendance:  Camille Hofvendahl, Leana and Morris McClellan, Maria and Raphael Baker, Marilyn Schirk, 
Gabriella Lu, Lucy and Norman Babbitt,  Nirel Jackson Wardwell, Liza Ramey, Haris Wolfgang, Elizabeth 
Maghran , Lusijah Marx, Mary Kimsey, Marius Harold, and Latham Stack 
 
1.  Motion by Morris/seconded by Norman to approve minutes of Nov. 6, 2016; approved unanimously. 
 
2.  Treasurer's report:  Morris presented a written report today.  It was a Profit and Loss report for 2016, and 
a Balance Sheet as of December 31, 2016.  Both reports are copied at the end of the minutes below.  Maria 
reported that our rentals are providing a very profitable flow of income for the Center.   
Checking account:  $8,794.67 
Savings account:  $7,505.43 
Capital account:  $13,949.77 
SD account:  This account is now maintained by SDUSA.  They will do the bookkeeping and send 
out annual tax deduction letters to donors.  Subud Portland will make deposits into this account of 
funds raised to provide the seed money for the annual SDUSA joint PDX/Sacramento matching 
fund.   
Our rentals are providing a very helpful flow of income for the Center.  
 
3.  Peace Discussion:  On Jan. 15, Lusijah and Haris attended an informational meeting of the 
Interfaith Movement for Immigrant Justice.  It was an assembly of local faith based communities to 
learn about the concept of sanctuary.  Over 50 of these communities from Oregon and Washington 
were in attendance at the meeting held at the First Christian Church in downtown Portland.  Lusijah 
and Haris were impressed with the inclusive nature of the group and its desire to provide a safe 
space for all people in the community.  There is a wide range of activities for faith based 
communities to help in this area.   
 
Haris and Morris also reported on their proposal to create a Peace Latihan model that could be 
adopted by interested Subud entities. They believe that our worship of the divine in the latihan could 
have a positive effect on the world, especially if it is adopted broadly in Subud.   
 
The next general Center meeting on Feb. 5th will be a circle meeting.  This is an open forum, and 
these items could be explored further if people attending wish to do so.  
 
Morris will be submitting a proposal to the Unitarian Peace Action Committee for a local Poems For 
Peace event, scheduled for Sept. 22, 2017, the date of the UN Peace Day.  Morris hopes to see 
Subud Portland partner with the Unitarians and other local faith based communities to seek official 
recognition of the day in Portland.   
 
4.  Nirel reported on 3 issues: 
  
 Rentals: 
 -  regular inquiries continue, slowed by recent snow   
 -  rentals:  Light Song is no longer renting, due to cost 
 -  prospective rentals:  FEAST (local choir) on Friday noons and Buddhist group on Tues.  
    nights 
 Website (related to www.subudportland.org):   An ad hoc committee is needed to   
 deal with issues related to updating the website, adding inclusive wording,   



 etc.  She would like to have local Subud members who would like to share their experience 
 of the latihan to email her their "testimonial" for possible posting on the website.  Liza and 
 Nirel volunteered to be on the committee.   
 
 Consensus Building:  Nirel has been training to learn about the consensus   
 building process, and she has offered to do a free workshop at the Center   
 on consensus building.  This is a win-win process, not a compromise   
 approach.  General interest was expressed and Nirel will be bringing more details later.   
 

5.  Marius announced a fundraising effort from the WSA for the Subud World Congress.  Donations are being 
requested from individual donors who wish to offer financial support for the World Congress Committee to 
help Subud members/youth who will not be able to afford attending the Congress in Germany.    Anyone who 
would like to make an individual donation should direct it to Marius.  It was suggested that an envelope could 
be passed around at meetings for donations.   
 
Marius is also planning to organize a fundraising dinner for supporting Cuban members struggling in a 
difficult financial situation.  
 
6.  Marilyn made Susila Dharma announcements:    
 -  Climate Change presentation - by Latham Stack.  Sunday, Feb. 12 from 1:00 - 3:00; 
  This is a fundraiser for SD.  Admission is free with a suggested donation of    
  $10.00.  Please let Marilyn know if you can help promote the event through social media or 
  otherwise.  Susanna Lints is coordinating organizational outreach.   Subud    
  members can reserve seats in advance by contacting Marilyn.  Volunteers are   
  needed for setup and cleanup.   
 -  Marilyn will be presenting a short program on her recent SD visit to Project Anisha to administer  
  the Guru Krupa Foundation grant.  The Anisha program is Sunday, Jan. 29, after latihan.  A  
  short video made by Aminah Herrman will be shown. 
 
7.  Lusijah recently traveled to Rwanda through an initiative called Global Engagement for the purpose of 
learning about methods of working with trauma in that culture.  She will provide an African dinner and 
program on Sat., Jan. 28, from 6:00 - 8:00 pm.  This is a fundraiser, and half of the proceeds will go to support 
a women's shelter in Rwanda called Marimbo Shelter and half will go to the SD African projects.  Suggested 
donation is $15.00.  A raffle will also take place that evening.   Please let Lusijah know if you are planning on 
attending.   
 
8.  Camille announced that she has done testing, and she is planning on serving as Chair of Subud PDX for 
another year.  Deepest thanks to you Camille for your service to the Center.  It is greatly appreciated. 
 
9.  Liza announced that the Subud PNW Family Camp is being replaced this summer by a camp focused on the 
exploration of creativity.  It will take place in August.   
 
Upcoming Events: 
1.  Sat., Jan 28, Rwanda Dinner - 6:00 - 8:00 pm 
2.  Sun., Jan., 28, Anisha Visit Program - after latihan   
3.  Sun., Feb. 5, next Center meeting - open forum discussion 
4.  Sun., Feb. 12, Climate Change Program - 1:00 - 3:00 pm 
5.  Sat., March 11, folk music concert at the Center.  Morris will be performing with locals Hank and Clair.   
Two Financial Reports from Morris:    



 
 



 
 
 
 


